
Preliminary  work  begins  on
river  restoration  near  old
Sunset Stables
The U.S. Forest Service Lake Tahoe Basin Management Unit’s has
begun constructing the staging area for the Upper Truckee
River  restoration  project  that  will  begin  in  2013  at  the
former Sunset Stables site.

The work, which will continue for approximately two weeks,
includes the installation of an approximately2 acre aggregate
base pad, which is designed to prevent the spread of noxious
weeds into the project area.

In addition, the path of the new channel will be irrigated
this season. Irrigation will promote vegetation growth for sod
and other riparian vegetation that will be harvested and used
in  the  new  channel.  Stakes  marking  the  new  channel  and
irrigation equipment will be installed in the meadow adjacent
to the airport on the south side of the river. Irrigation
likely will occur one to two times per week during July,
August and September.

For  additional  information,  contact  Theresa  Cody  at
tlcody@fs.fed.us or Sue Norman at (530) 543-2662 or email
snorman@fs.fed.us.
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